
February 2010 
 

NEWSLETTER 
 

 Page 1 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
AEME/RAEME ASSOCIATION OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA INC. 

 
  Editor and Patron COL Greg Rosser (Retd) 
     3 Acasta Street      ROSTREVOR    SA    5073 
     Phone:    (08) 8337 9368        Email:   gregrosser@adam.com.au 
 
 

COMMITTEE OF MANAGEMENT 
Executive Officers 

President MAJ Richard Moyses  Ph: 0427 716 728 
Vice President Juris Jaudzems    Ph:(08) 8277 1057(AH) 
Secretary/Treasurer Don Harvy Ph: (08) 8387 6169 
   Mob:  0403  996 224  

Postal Address 10 Oliver Street 
   REYNELLA   S.A.   5161 

Ordinary Committee Members 
WO1 Wayne Birch Ph: 0409 990 937 
SGT Troy Oakes Ph: 0438 500 785 
CPL Bob Mathew Ph: (08) 8272 7472 
Michael Culley Ph: (08) 8294  3820 
 Brian Holmes Ph: (08) 8362 3216 
John Howard Ph: (08) 8447 7681 
Bob Killoran Ph: (08) 8270 2222 
WO2 Grant Kuchel  Ph: 0402 208 260 
    
Ast Sec/Treas – Membership CPL Bob Matthew 
Merchandising Member Bob Killoran 
Association Historian John Howard 
Advertising  WO2 Grant Kuchel 

Auditor 
Gary Nicolescu JLU (South) 
 

Patron 
Honorary COLCOMDT - Central Region:- 
  COL Greg Rosser RFD (Retd) 
 

AEME/RAEME Association of SA Inc.  
Web Site (www.raemesa.com) 

Webmaster - WO1 Dean Ellis  
e-mail - jeddell@bigpond.net.au 

 
 

HIGHLIGHTS IN THIS EDITION 
Messages from the President & COLCOMDT Page 2 
Diary Dates Page 3 
Death/Illness Reports Page 3 
Coming Activities  Page 5 
Re-unions Noticeboard Page 5 
“Salute to the ANZACs” Concert Page 6/7 
AGM Report Page 8 
Anzac Day Information Page 11 
 
 

IMPORTANT NOTICE 
 

We have been advised by the RSL that there 
are major changes to the ANZAC March this 
year. 
WW2 AEME Veterans will be able to march 
in Group 5 and they will be forming up on the 
Northern Side of North Terrace. 
AEME/RAEME members will be marching in 
Group 12A and forming up in Grenfell Street 
West of Pultney Street (Northern Side).  
More on Page 11. Details are still being 
finalised and extra details, including form-up 
points, will be provided in the March/April 
Newsletter 
Please let all other serving and ex-RAEME 
soldiers know. 
 



MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT  
 

Welcome everyone to the first Newsletter for 2010. It is 
amazing to realise that another year has passed and 
we start again, this time in a new decade. I trust that 
we all enjoyed a safe and happy Christmas and New 
Year. 

Firstly I must say that I am very proud to be in the 
position of President of our association and feel 
privileged to have this opportunity to fulfil the role. 

Congratulations and sincere thanks to Grant Kuchel 
for his efforts, work and dedication towards the 
Presidents role during his time in the position. Grant 
was always passionate and hard working in all matters 
related to the association and his efforts have been 
greatly appreciated. Always by his side was his wife 
Christine who was equally dedicated and provides 
fantastic support to not only Grant, but the association. 
Christine was responsible for much of the catering we 
have enjoyed over the years and without her input we 
would not have had such enjoyable functions. 

At the AGM held in December, changes to the 
committee were minimal. Obviously Grant stood down 
as President and I was elected (unopposed I might 
add) into the position. My move to President left the 
Treasurer position vacant and as a result it was 
agreed to have the treasurer duties performed by our 
Secretary, Don Harvy. Don was thrilled with this 
development and with assistance from all of us the 
duties will be carried out with ease. 

All other committee members renominated and were 
re elected. Thank you to all committee members for 
their efforts and continued support. If there are any 
other association members who wish to assist with 
activities please do not hesitate to let us know and we 
will certainly welcome the offer and find you a task to 
assist with. 

Thanks must also be made to Major Pat Murray, 
Senior Corps Representative Central Region. Pat and 
his staff are kept extremely busy supporting and 
maintaining the equipment at 16 AD but still find time 
to assist in Corps and association matters. I look 
forward to this continuing. 

Congratulations to recipients of the RAEME Soldier of 
the year awards that were announced by Honorary 
Colonel, Greg Rosser. The ARA award winner was 
CPL Anthony Franklin from Support Bty 16 AD Regt 
and the ARES winner was CFN Gary Meinhardt from 
107 Fd Wksps Coy 9 CSSB. Both are very worthy 
recipients who have shown outstanding dedication to 
the Corps, their jobs, and have been role models for all 
soldiers. 

This year we have no plans to change the three major 
activities, those being the ANZAC Reunion, RAEME all 
Ranks Dinner and the RAEME Birthday BBQ. There 
will also be the Officers, WOs and SNCOs dinner 
hosted by Major Patching and staff at Woodside. More 
information will follow on these activities as they 

approach, but for early planning the ANZAC Reunion 
will be held at Warradale on Saturday 17th April. 

I also remind everyone that our dedicated editor, 
Honorary Colonel Greg Rosser is always happy to 
receive contributions for the newsletters.  

In closing, I ask that the committee be kept informed if 
any of our members are on the sick list as it is 
important we provide support were possible to our 
fellow RAEME friends and family. Once again 
welcome to 2010 and I look forward to working with 
you and seeing you throughout the year. 

Arte et Marte  

Richard Moyses 
President. 

 
 
COLONEL COMMANDANT’S REPORT 
 
Hello Everyone 
 
I have recently made a number of presentations to 
award recipients as follows: 
ARA 

Regional CFN of Year  
  - CFN Peter Hardy   VM  16 AD 

AEME/RAEME Soldier of the Year 
  - CPL Anthony Franklin    Tech Elec     16 AD 

GRes 
National CFN of Year  
  - CFN Gary Meinhardt Fitter Armt 9CSSB 

Regional CFN of Year  
  - CFN Alan Davidson  Fitter Armt 9CSSB 

AEME/RAEME Soldier of the Year 
  - CFN Gary Meinhardt Fitter Armt 9CSSB  

The GRes awards were presented in December at the 
final parade and the RAEME Birthday. 

The ARA awards were presented at a social afternoon 
at Woodside on 25th February 2010. 

I would like to congratulate all of the award recipients 
and mention the other CFN and CPLs who just missed 
nominations. Keep up the high standard and best of 
luck for 2010  

I would like to draw your attention to two future 
activities that I would encourage you to attend,  

• RAEME ANZAC function at Warradale on 17th 
April (See Page 5) 

• Army Museum Fundraiser “Salute to the 
ANZACS” at Keswick on 23rd April (see Pg 6/7) 

 
Both promise to be enjoyable activities and I would 
encourage you and all your friends to attend. 
  
Arte et Marte 
COL Greg Rosser 
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AEME/RAEME Association of SA 
DIARY DATES 2010 

 
 Activity/Function Date 
 
 - RAEME Luncheon Tuesday 9th March 
 - Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 15th April 
 - 2009 RAEME Mixed ANZAC Reunion - Warradale Saturday 17th April 
 - 2009 ANZAC Day March Sunday 25th April 
 - Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 17th June 
 - 2009 Officer, WOs & SNCOs Formal Dinner Saturday 7th August 
 - Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 19th August 
 - RAEME Luncheon Tuesday 7th September 
 - RAEME Corps Seminar 21-22nd October  
 - RAEME All Ranks Dinner (Mixed) TBA  
 - Committee of Management Meeting Thursday 14th October 
 - Annual General Meeting (tentative) Sunday 5th December 
 - RAEME Birthday Family Function (tentative) Sunday 5th December 

 
 

 

  

SGT Norm Martin  
 
 

107 Fd Wkps 
  

 SGT Bruce Johnson 
1ALSC (Vietnam) & 161 (Indep) Recce Flt 

28 October 2009. 

 
 
  

Donald Cockerell  
 12th intake Army Apprentice 
 Cancer took him 8 January  
 
 
 
 
 

VALE  –  Lest We Forget 
 
 
Bob Killoran has advised that Association member, Ken Lorraine is quite ill with tumours on the brain and is not 
expected to recover.  His wife, Joan Lorraine is also quite ill. 
 
Association member, Harold Shipp is also seriously ill. 
 
Our best wishes and prayers go to them all. 
 
 
 

 
Sgt Keith Jones 

EIS HQ1MD 
Passed away quietly 12 Jan 

 

DON’T FORGET  
If you hear of one of our fellow members being sick let one of the committee know 
ASAP so they can organise someone to contact them.  All of us need to participate. 
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HOLDFAST ELECTRICAL 
 

& AIR CONDITIONING SERVICES 
 

Electrical 
Refrigeration 
Air Conditioning 

Installations 
Maintenance 
Repairs 

12A Amelia Street 
HOVE  SA  5048 

 
Licence No: PGE140037 

 

Accreditation No: 1840 

DOUG PAMMENTER 

    Phone: (08) 8298 2857 
 

Fax: (08) 8358 1090 
 

Mobile: 0417 840 279 

 
 

 
 

 
All Auto Electrical Repairs & 

Installations of: 
 

• ALTERNATORS 
• STARTER MOTORS 
• CAR IMMOBILISERS 
• HANDS FREE KITS 
• ALARMS 

ROD WEBB 
AUTO 

2 Muriel Avenue 
SOMERTON PARK  SA  4044 

8294 4599 

We are Tool 
Specialists- 

That’s all we 
do!!

   Email: sales@saalltools.com.au 

We are a South Australian owned private family 
company that buys in LARGE quantities and we 
ALWAYS pass these savings onto YOU! We pride 
ourselves on knowing how to talk with confidence to 
trade and business people. 

HAMPSTEAD GARDENS: 
259-261 North East Road 

Phone: (08) 8266 0999 
                      FAX: 8369 0323 

 
Welland: 
75 Grange Road 
Phone: (08) 8424 3311 
     Fax: 8424 3399 

   SA ALLTOOLS 

PHONE/FAX: 8261 6691
A/h Michael 0417 041 832 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

303 North East Road
Hampstead Gardens SA 5086

 
COLLISION REPAIR SPECIALISTS 

*MTA *RAA APPROVED 

APPROVED 
REPAIRER 

 
 

 
 
 

CRASH 
REPAIR 



RE-UNIONS 
NOTICEBOARD 

Coming Activities 
 
2010 RAEME MIXED ANZAC REUNION 

 
Approval has been given for our Association to 
conduct the 2010 RAEME Mixed ANZAC Reunion 
in the combined Warradale Area Other Ranks 
Canteen (southern side of the oval) on Saturday 
17th April commencing at 7:00pm. Format will be 
similar to last year with a BBQ meal followed by 
a “Remembrance Ceremony” at 9:00pm.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 This function is for serving and ex-serving 

members and their partners and friends. It will 
be an opportunity to renew old acquaintances and 
reminisce.  A great evening was enjoyed by all 
last year and the 2010 function promises to be 
even better.. 

 
106 FIELD WORKSHOP RAEME REUNION  

MERCURE GROSVENOR HOTEL 
ADELAIDE SA  

 
FRIDAY 15th and SATURDAY 16th OCTOBER 2010  

 
An Invitation with all the details is attached to 
this newsletter and it will be repeated in the 
March/April Newsletter. 

This invitation is to all 106 Field Workshop RAEME 
veterans and other RAEME associates. We invite you, 
along with your wife or partner, to join us in Adelaide 
for a great weekend. This is an opportunity to get 
together and catch up with old mates for a great time.   Mark the date in your diary now and plan to 

be there!!! 
 
The reunion activities are being held at the Mercure 
Grosvenor Hotel, 125 North Terrace, Adelaide. This 
refurbished 1920’s landmark hotel is centrally located 
in the Adelaide CBD and is ideally positioned in the 
entertainment and cultural district 

 
COMMITTEE OF MANAGEMENT MEETING 

 The next Committee of Management Meeting for 
2010 will be held on Thursday 15th April at 
7:30pm in the Conference Room at JLU (S). 
Entry to Warradale Barracks is through the 
Oaklands Road gate. 

PLANNED ACTIVITIES  

Friday 15th October – Meet & Greet  

Saturday 16th October – Reunion Dinner.  

Sunday 17th October – Free Time 

There are no planned activities for Sunday.  All members are welcome to attend. 
If you are staying longer there is plenty to see and do 
in Adelaide and the surrounding areas.  
  

THE EVENT VENUE LIMITS US TO 80 PEOPLE 
ONLY SO PLEASE REGISTER AND PAY EARLY 

TO AVOID DISAPPOINTMENT  

RAEME LUNCHEON 

The next Luncheon get-together for all ex-
serving AEME or RAEME personnel will be held 
on Tuesday 9th March at the Cremorne Hotel, 
207 Unley Road, Unley, at 12:00pm. This 
Luncheon is being organised by Bob Davis.  

 
CUT OFF DATE FOR REGISTRATIONS IS 

15th AUGUST 2010  
 

Need more information?  
Contact  

If anyone would like to attend, please contact 
Bob on phone 08 8382 4275 before Friday 
5th March so they can let the pub know how 
many to cater for. If you know of others who 
spent time with AEME or RAEME, please let 
them know or bring them along. 

Norm Daley  
118 Barracks Road HOPE VALLEY SA 5090  

Phone: 08 8264 3470  
Email: normandvia@bigpond.com 

Website: 
http://www.106fdwksp.com/reunions/2010/reunion-
info.pdf  
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        Ticket Order Form
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 Number of tickets required: 
 Adult ($15.00)     No. ……………..  x $15.00  = $......................... 
 Students ($5.00)     No. ………………x $  5.00 = $......................... 
 Children ($5.00) (4-15 yrs)   No. ………………x $  5.00= $......................... 
 Family (2 Adults & 2 children) ($35.00)        No. ………………x $35.00= $......................... 
         Total          $......................... 
 Payable by; Cheque No. ………………  Money Order No. ……………………Cash……..…. 
 (Payable to: AMOSAF ) 
  Post to:             Enquiries to: 
  Ticket Sales              Ray Saunders  
  Army Museum of South Australia           Ph. (Mon.& Wed) 8305 6705  
  Keswick Barracks             Mob. 0401 083 841 

Keswick SA5035 Email: ray.saunders@defence 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

THE RIDDLE IS SOLVED 
Through the ages, men have been trying to unlock this 
mystery:    
Why do their wives, who accept them just as they are 
before they get married, begin the quest to change 
their behaviour and life-style once their vows are 
exchanged?  
Finally, the riddle is solved.   
A social-scientist has arrived at this simple and logical 
explanation.    
When the bride, accompanied by her father, starts to 
walk slowly down the long aisle,  
she sees the altar at the end and hears the choir 
singing a hymn. 
Walking down the aisle, the conditioning process 
where the brain absorbs these three stimuli:  
aisle, altar, hymn, begins.   She becomes mesmerized 
as she continually reinforces these perceptions:  
Aisle, altar, hymn.  .  .Aisle, altar, hymn.  .  . Aisle, 
altar, hymn.   
And finally, as she stops beside the groom, the 
conditioning process is complete.  
She looks up at him smiling sweetly and keeps saying 
to herself... 'I'll alter him...'  

 

ANZAC SALUTE 
Performed by 

10/27 Bn Royal South Australia Regiment Band 

Return Name and address for Tickets:  Office use; 
………………………………………….  No. tickets issued ………   
…………………………………………  Details put on Database by ……………. 
………………………………………….  Tickets posted on (date)….……………….. 
Contact Phone No. ……………………. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

GOUGH’S MECHANICAL & 
RADIATOR SERVICES 

• GENERAL MECHANICAL 
REPAIRS 

• AIR CONDITIONING SERVICE 
& REPAIRS 

90 Jervois Street 
TORRENSVILLE  SA  5031 
 
Contact: STEVE or MARK 
PHONE: 8234 1981 
 
E: goughmechanical@iprimus.com.au 



2009 AGM REPORT 
The 2009 Annual General Meeting was held on Sunday 6th December in the Other Ranks Canteen at Warradale 
Barracks  

Election of Office Bearers 

President:   MAJ Richard Moyses  
Vice President  Juris Jaudzems 
Secretary/Treasurer:  Don Harvy 
Ordinary Members:  WO1 Wayne Birch 

SGT Troy Oakes 
CPL Bob Mathew Assist Sec/Treas Membership 
Bob Killoran  Merchandising  
Geoff Parker   Website Co-ord 
John Howard  Historian 
Michael Culley 
Brian Holmes 

Auditor:   Gary Nicolescu 
Financial Statement 

Opening Balance  $3,421.84 
Income   $6,290.46 
Expenditure  $7,619.27 
Balance  $2,152.03 

Major items covered include: 
• The committee recommended and the AGM accepted some minor changes to the constitution including: 

- Making the changes necessary to introduce the no fees for members over 75 year rule (passed at the 
2008 AGM)  

- Making the COL COMDT the patron of the Association 
- Making the Senior ARA and GRes representatives ex-offficio members of the Association Committee 
- Reducing the number required for a quorum at committee meetings 

• The committee advised they had taken up the option of becoming an Affiliated Life Member of the Defence 
Reserve Association (DRA) at a one-off cost of $300. Under ruling passed at 2008 AGM  

Other item discussed include: 
• SGT Nowak suggested that the Association approach the RAEME members in 7 RAR to avail them of 

membership of the Association.  7 RAR is moving permanently to the Edinburgh Defence Precinct in 2010 
and has a large contingent of serving RAEME members.  Secretary advised that the Assoc had received a 
letter from the ASM of 7 RAR, WO1 Paul Klieve offering to join the Association. They have eighteen (18) 
members in the RAEME element 

• WO2 Kuchel advised the 2009 RAEME Port was now available for $20 /bottle (cost price)  
• WO2 Kuchel talked about the benefit of the spanner pack programme advising that it was well received by 

deployed RAEME members overseas.  The programme was the envy of other corps.  WO2 Kuchel advised 
the Association and function donations had resulted in a $500 donation being made to the programme in 
2009. 

• 2010 ANZAC Function - Decisions will be made regarding this function at the first committee meeting in 
2010 and will be held on Saturday 17th April in the Warradale Other Ranks Canteen. To be confirmed.  

• 2010 ANZAC Day Activities – There are likely to be changes to the format in 2010 More details to follow. 
• 2010 Officers, WOs and SNCOs Formal Dinner - The date is to be confirmed as soon as possible. It will 

be held at the Sergeant’s Mess at Woodside Barracks. 
• 2010 All Ranks Dinner Function – Suggestions were made that cheaper venues were available and the 

committee will look at options. Details and date to be confirmed. 
• 2010 RAEME Birthday All Ranks Family Function - This will have a similar format to the 2009 function. 

At this stage planning is centred on Sunday 5th December, but will be confirmed. 
The new President thanked the outgoing President, WO2 Grant Kuchel and his wife Christine for their efforts over 
the preceding years and particularly during the time he spent as President of the Association. 
The President also thanked the President of the OR Canteen Committee L/CPL DeLeur, the Supervising Officer 
and the OR Canteen Committee for use of their facilities and for manning the bar. 

Full copy of the minutes and attachments available on request from the Secretary. 
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2009 RAEME BIRTHDAY FAMILY FUNCTION 
 
The 67th RAEME Corps Birthday was celebrated by Central Region RAEME personnel at Warradale Barracks on 
Sunday 6th December (following the AGM). 
It was fantastic to see so many current serving members and their families attend the Function. Thanks to 
members of the REME Association who travelled to Warradale Barracks to attend the function. 
We all enjoyed a great BBQ lunch and had lots of fun and fellowship.  It was great to catch up with old friends and 
fellow soldiers.  The raffles proved very popular with almost everyone winning a prize. 

The traditional RAEME Birthday Cake was once again a key feature of the activity and this year it was cut by CFN 
Gary Meinhardt (the National GRes Craftsman of the year and AEME/RAEME Association Soldier of the Year).  
Well done to all involved, the cake was most enjoyable. 

Congratulations must go to the organizers and also many thanks to all the helpers who worked so hard on the day 
to make the function a roaring success.  
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Thanks to Grant Kuchel for the great photographs 

 

 

Bulimba Memorial 
 

The Bulimba Memorial project was an 
initiative of the Queensland RAEME 
Association and is dedicated to all RAEME 
soldiers both Regular and Reserve who 
have served in RAEME Units stationed at 
Bulimba Queensland since 1945. 
 
The Memorial has been erected in 
Tugalawa Park which is located adjacent to 
the current entrance of Bulimba Barracks. 
 
A dedication ceremony was held on 
Saturday 28th November 2009 and it was 
well attended by members of the RAEME 
brotherhood, both past and present. 

The RAEME Corps Funds agreed to 
underwrite up to half the cost of the 
memorial, but in the end there was no need 
to draw on the funds, as it was completely 
funded by grants and donations. 

 We would like to congratulate all those involved in this excellent initiative. 
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A priest is driving down the freeway and gets stopped 
for speeding. The policeman smells alcohol on the 
priest's breath and then sees an empty wine bottle on 
the floor of the car.  

 

He says, 'Sir, have you been drinking?' 

'Just water,' says the priest.. 

The policeman says, 'Then why do I smell wine?' 

The priest looks at the bottle and says, 'Good Lord! 
He's done it again!' 

 

 

Walking into the bar, Mike said to Charlie the 
bartender, 'Pour me a stiff one - just had another fight 
with the little woman.'  
'Oh yeah?' said Charlie, 'And how did this one end?' 
'When it was over,' Mike replied, 'She came to me on 
her hands and knees.'  
'Really,' said Charles, 'Now that's a switch!  What did 
she say?'  
She said, 'Come out from under the bed, you little 
chicken.' 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AUSTEST ELECT
Licensed Electrician 

 
• Domestic Electrical Work  

and Repairs 
• Appliance Safety Testing 
• Tagging and Repairs 
• RCD Testing 

 

DISCOUNTS AVAILABLE ON 
PRESENTATION OF THIS 
ADVERTISEMENT 
 

Phone George on 0438 264 475 for a  
 
 
 

PO Box 40  
CAMPBELLTOWN  SA  5074 

 

www.austestelect.com.au 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Private 

and 

Insurance 

DAVIES 
CRASH REPAIRS 

 

Barry Davies 
Proprietor 

 
 
 
 

8374 0703 
 

21 Dunorlan Road 
Edwardstown 



 

ANZAC DAY INFOMATION (From the RSL) 
 

Background to the 2010 changes 
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While the veterans of the Great War marched in fewer 
than 20 separate units, or groups of units, in the 
Adelaide ANZAC Day March, those of World War ll 
currently march as 141 separate ships,units, or 
squadrons. 

Naval veterans of the Great War marched as one 
formed-body, as did veterans of both the Royal& the 
Australian Flying Corps. Our World War ll Naval 
veterans currently march as 21 separate entities, and 
our RAF & RAAF veterans march as 28 separate 
squadrons, or similar groupings, by Theatre of 
Operations. 

The additional distances, which are necessarily 
formed between individual units, have prevented us 
from forming-up most World War ll veterans in North 
Terrace to shorten the distance they are required to 
march. Moreover, with the first half of the March 
comprising a large number of units with very small 
representation, the March is artificially lengthened - 
and made more difficult for older veterans. 

As an example, in 2009 the first seven units in Group 
3 (the World War ll Army Women's Services) 
comprised a total of only 23 marchers, spread over a 
marching distance of 70 metres. The result will be that 
all World War ll veterans up to, and including the 
existing Group 7 (Air Force - WWll) will assemble on 
North Terrace, and the remainder (Groups 8 & 9) 
relocating from Rundle Street to Pulteney Street. 

The New Groups 
The changes for 2010 will allow us to shorten the 
march for those veterans who currently march in 
Group 3 and Groups 5-9, by moving their Assembly 
Areas forward, The existing Groups 5 & 6 will combine 
to form the new Group 5; the existing Groups 7-9 will 
be renumbered as Groups 6-8, and; the existing 
Group 10 will be split into two, smaller, and more 
easily marshalled groups, to create the new Groups 9 
& 10. 

Most veterans in Groups 3-9 will assemble much 
closer to the start point, and march a shorter distance 
on the day. This may be by as much as 180 metres in 
some cases. 

Sub-Groups within Groups 3-6 
ln all cases, the RSL's yellow unit identity signs will 
still be carried, side-by-side in a single rank at the 
front of the sub-group, and individual unit flags, signs, 
and banners will still be paraded, but in a single rank 
behind the yellow signs, and immediately in front of 
the veterans. 

Example - Group 4: the various units comprising the 
6th Australian Division, whose veterans march in 
Group 4, will now form-up and march as a divisional 
sub-group, rather than as individual units. The same 
principle will apply for the 7th, 8th, and 9th Australian 
Divisions. 

Full march details will be included in April Newsletter. 
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Observations on Growing Older   
 
~Your kids are becoming you...and you don't like 
them ... but your grandchildren are perfect! 
~Going out is good. Coming home is better! 
~When people say you look "Great"... they add "for 
your age!" 
~When you needed the discount you paid full price. 
Now you get discounts on everything ... movies, 
hotels, flights, but you're too tired to use them. 
~You forget names ... but it's OK because other 
people forgot they even knew you!!! 
~The 5 kilos you wanted to lose is now 10 and you 
have a better chance of losing your keys than the 10 
kilos. 
~You realize you're never going to be really good at 
anything .... especially golf. 
~Your other half  is counting on you to remember 
things you don't remember. 
~The things you used to care to do, you no longer care 
to do, but you really do care that you don't care to do 
them anymore. 
~Remember when your mother said "Wear clean 
underwear in case you GET in an accident"? Now you 
bring clean underwear in case you HAVE an accident! 
~You used to say, "I hope my kids GET married ... 
Now, "I hope they STAY married!" 
~You miss the days when everything worked with just 
an "ON" and "OFF" switch.. 
~When GOOGLE, ipod, email, modem ... were 
unheard of, and a mouse was something the cat played 
with! 
~You use more 4 to 5 letter words ... 
"what?"..."when?"..where??? 
~Now that you can afford an expensive watch, it's not 
safe to wear it anywhere. 
~You have  a night out  and you are home by 9:00 
P.M. ...next week it will be 8:30 P.M. 
~You read 100 pages into a book before you realize 
you've read it. 
~What used to be freckles are now liver spots. 
~Everybody whispers.  
~You have 3 sizes of clothes in your closet .... 2 of 
which you will never wear. 
~~~~But old is good in some things:  
old songs  
old movies  
And best of all OLD FRIENDS!!  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

A man is sitting reading his newspaper when his 
wife sneaks up behind him and whacks him on 
the head with a frying pan. 
 
"What was that for?" He asks. 
 
"That was for the piece of paper in your trouser 
pocket with the name Mary-Jane written on it," 
she replies. 
 
"Don't be silly," he says "Two weeks ago when I 
went to the races. Mary-Jane was the name of 
one of the horses I bet on". 
 
His wife seemed satisfied at this and apologized. 
 
Three days later he's again sitting in his chair 
reading when she nails him with an even bigger 
frying pan, knocking him out cold. 
 
When he comes around he asks, "What was that 
for?" 
 
"Your horse phoned!" 
 

Disk Pads and Brake Linings 
Disk and Drum Machining 
Exchange Bonded Shoes 
Exchange Boosters and Callipers 
New Cylinders and Spares 
Exchange Re-sleeved 
Stainless Steel Cylinders 
Clutch Rebuilding and Repairs 

New and Exchange Clutch Kits 
Flywheel Grinding 
Clutch Plate Relining 
Clutch Hydraulic Repairs 
Clutch Servo Repairs for  

Heavy Vehicles 
Steel Brake Pipes made to order 

Phone: (08) 8277 8122 
 

Fax: (08) 8374 1576 
3 Pinn Street 
ST MARYS  SA  5042 

Member 

MTA

SPECIALISING IN ALL TYPES OF VEHICLES 
INCLUDING AGRICULTURAL, HEAVY DUTY, 
SPECIAL APPLICATIONS ETC 

www.allclutchandbrake.com.au 
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Contact 
 

Craig Williams 
Managing Director 
27 Church Place 
PORT ADELAIDE SA 5015 
Ph: 08 8447 1044 
Fx: 08 8447 6564 
 
craig@jandhwilliams.com 
 

www.jandhwilliams.com 

Quality Certified 
AU868-QC 
ISO 9001:2000 

             CAPABILITIES 
 Laser Cutting 
 Turret Punching 
 Folding 
 Dust & Fume 
Control 

 Fabrication 

J&H Williams Holdings Pty 
Ltd 

Member of the 
Defence Teaming 

Centre 



MEMBERSHIP 
Subs are due on 1 July in the year your 
membership is current until. If the date on your 
membership card (and the list below) shows 2009, 
(or before) then you subs are due NOW 
Subs are still $5 for one year or any multiple 
thereof eg $20 for four years. 
All subs are to be forwarded to the Membership 
Member CPL Bob Matthew (40 Ashbourne Ave 
KINGSWOOD SA 5062).  Please include details of 
your date of birth as we need it to apply the “over 
75 year rule”.  
Remember not to send cash through the post as we 
have cases of this going missing with Australia Post. 
According to the records, the following persons 
are financial members of the Association: 
 

Honorary Life Members 
 

Mike Culley, Dutchy Holland, Eddy Kaminski, Bob 
Killoran, Grant Kuchel, George Robinson,  David Turner  
 

Current Members 
 

Wally Ade (2010), Milton Ahrens (2013), Frank Aldous 
(2010), Jeff Allen (2008), Heath Arblaster 
(2009),Graham Arthy (2011), Peter Badcock (2010), 
Matthew Barrington (2010), Joe Barton (2009), Richard 
Beare (2009), Gavin Bellis (2010), Paul Berk (2012), 
Wayne Birch (2009), Philip Birkett (2012), John Black 
(2010), Helmut Bohn (2013),James Boulton (2009), 
David Brand (2011), Shane Buckley (2012), Roger 
Burzacott (2013),Robert Butler (2009), Nicholas 
Cashman (2012), Robert Castle (2012), Dave 
Cawthorne (2009),Ian Chambers (2012), Craig 
Chatterton (2008), Marcellin Chee (2010), John Clark 
(2012), Trevor Clerke (2015),Geoff Coat (2018), Brian 
Cogan (2010), Don Collins (2012), George Cooke 
(2011), John Corkran (2013),    Ian Coulter (2010), 
Peter Cox (2011), Ron Coxon OAM (2011),  George 
Craig (2014),  Bob Davis (2011), Gavin D’Cruz (2008), 
Roy Dotter (2012),Marek Dubovinsky (2012), Chris 
Duffield (2011), Nick Ebbs (2010), Len Edwards (2008), 
Mick Ellis (2009), Bluey Etheridge (2011), Kym Everett 
(2013), Andew Ferguson (2011), Ken Field (2010), Jim 
Fisher (2013), Brian Flavel (2010), Jan Gancarz (2013), 
Charlie Gauci (2010), Bob Gell (2014), Nick Gogilis 
(2013), Steve Gough (2010), Steve Gould (2011), Bob 
Gourley (2008), Tony Gow (2012), Steven Grigg 
(2008), Robert Hansford (2012), Jock Hart (2012), Don 
Harvy (2010), Arthur Hasse (2013), Norm Hay (2012), 
Greg Hay (2010), Colin Haynes (2010), Jim Hendrickx 
(2008), Tony Hinton (2011), Brian Holmes (2010), 
Darryl Horner (2010), John Howard (2011), Gary 
Howell (2013), Rodney Hussey (2013), Christopher 
Jackson (2010), Graham Janz (2011), Juris Jaudzems 
(2010), Jeff Johns (2011), Lindsay Johnson (2013), Ben 
Jones (2010), Eric Kelly (2014), Bob King (2010), Geoff 
Kohler (2011), Hans Larsen (2008), Alf Lee (2010), Lou 
Leeuwrik (2011), Ken Lorraine (2009), Greg Lowe 
(2013), Chris Macintosh (2010), Steve Maher (2008), 
Alan Marks (2011), Trevor Martin (2011), Bob Matthew 

(2010), Bob Mathews (2011), Reg Mc Coll (2010), Alan 
McGregor (2008),  Fred McInerney (2010), Philip 
McKelliff (2012), Pete McKenzie (2011), Buzz Meakes 
(2010),Jake Meaney (2011),Gary Meinhardt (2010), Terry 
Monten (2011), Ian Moody (2010), Ron Moran (2011), 
Don Morgan OAM (2010), Richard Moyses (2010), Barry 
Naulty (2013), Ian Nicholls (2010), Gary Nicolescu 
(2009), Sam Nowak (2011), Jim Nurse (2010), Troy 
Oakes (2009), Dave O’Brien (2013), Alex Oschmanns 
(2013), John Owen (2014), Frank Owen OAM (2013), 
Dick Pailthorpe (2011), Doug Pammenter (2009), Nick 
Papanikolaou (2020), Geoff Parker (2013), Trevor Parrott 
(2012), Roger Parsons (2010) David Pearce (2010), 
Lionel Penley (2011), Rex Perry (2011), Stuart Phillis 
(2010), John Raftery (2011), Chris Rajasingham (2009), 
Hank Ramm (2016), Pete Reynolds (2011), Greg 
Robinson (2008), Bill Roch (2011), Greg Rosser (2011), 
Dennis Rowlands (2028), Ray Ryan (2017), Perry 
Sangster (2010), Brian Sayers (2009), Barra Schmidke 
(2013), Jack Separovic (2012), Glendon Shaw (2011), 
Dave Shelly (2009), Harold Shipp (2009), Bob Silcock 
(2011), Craig Smith (2008), Chris Smith (2010), Victor 
Sobotnik (2011), Walter Soroka (2010), Max Sparrow 
(2012), Debbie Spicer (2009), Ian Starick (2010), Murray 
Stock (2012), Penny Stone (2009), Donald Sutherland 
(2013), James Szpunar (2012) , Ian Taylor (2011), Paul 
Teague (2010), Howard Terry (2012), Noel Thomas 
(2011), Jim Thomas (2010), Dick Tischer (2011), Ken 
Treloar (2010), Donald Tremethick (2013), Graham 
Tweeddale (2013), Keith Tyler (2012), Damien Van De 
Velde (2011), Mark Van Oostveen (2011),P Walker 
(2011), Mark Warde (2009), Eugene Wasilenia (2010), 
Bruce Watson (2011),   Marcus Wauchope (2010), Bruce 
Waye (2010), Alan Webb (2010), Paul Weir (2008), 
Graham West OAM (2010), Brett Wilkeson (2008), Craig 
Williams (2008), Warren Williams (2012), Alan Wilson 
(2008), John Wilson (2011), Betty Winstanley (2012), Pat 
Wright (2010), Brian Yelds (2017), John Zander (2012), 
Pete Zander (2012) 
 

Associate Members 
 

Edna Brown (2007), Marg Culley (2010), Anne-Michelle 
Howell (2010), Christine Kuchel (2009), Joan Lorraine 
(2010), Judy Turner (2010) 
 
 
CHANGE OF ADDRESS 
 
Please inform the Secretary, CPL Bob Matthew, or a 
member of the Committee of Management of any change 
of postal address or email address. Please note the 
changes in the Committee – including contact detail 
changes. 
 
 
Disclaimer 
The thoughts and opinions expressed in the articles in 
this Newsletter are those held by the individual writers 
and contributors, and are not necessarily those of the 
President, the committee, the Association members, or 
the Editor. The spelling of names, groups and places are 
as given to the editor and the editor apologizes if they are 
in any way incorrect. 
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